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A Message from Pastor Mike: 

Trinity Connections Newsletter 

Isaiah wrote to a people held captive in a far off land, a people who had no hope of ever being a country 
again. God said, "I am about to do a new thing" among you.  The fact that Judah had been wiped off the 
map was no obstacle to God. Our Lord was on a mission to redeem God's people. And God did it.  
 

I wonder if God is about to do a new thing in our place and time? Our Lord's mission is still to redeem 
the world. What role are we called to play in God's mission? 
 

The next several months will be a time of prayer, study and conversation at Trinity as we work to discern 
the particular role our Lord is calling us to play in God's mission. We will ask ourselves, “Why in God's 
name does Trinity exist? Where for Jesus' sake are we going? How, by the power of the Holy Spirit, will 
we get there?" 
 

As we discern Trinity's role in God's mission, it is equally vital to explore our individual roles in God's 
mission. I invite you to engage in a time of personal prayer and Bible study too. Ask, "Why in God's 
name do I exist? Where for Jesus sake am I going? How by the power of the Holy Spirit will I get there?" 
Where do you hear God leading you? 
 

The whole congregation will gather for two important times of conversation and discernment this month. 
The first is the weekend of April 22-24 when we will conduct a Comprehensive Ministry Review. A 5-
person research team will meet with staff and community leaders on Friday, council members and 
leaders on Saturday, and the whole congregation during coffee fellowship on Sunday. They will ask lots 
of questions, but mostly they will be among us to listen. After the weekend they'll issue a report to the 
church council of affirmations - the things we are doing well, and recommendations - things we can work 
on. We will use their findings to help us discover what God is calling us to be and do here in Hammond. 
 

On Sunday, May 1st from 10:30-1:00 (after worship) Pastor John Sutherland will lead us in an Asset 
Mapping workshop. All Trinity members are invited to attend. We'll list our gifts on post-it notes and 
organize them on the walls of the room. We'll list the needs of our community on post-it notes and 
organize them on the walls. Then we'll look for places that our God-given gifts intersect with the needs of 
our community. Those intersections will begin to reveal and name the parts of God's mission we are 
uniquely called and suited to perform. 
 

Our Lord's mission is to redeem the world. Come April 22-24 and May 1st. Help us discover the 
particular role Trinity is being called to play in God's mission.       
          ~Pastor Mike 

 

"Thus says the Lord, ... 'Do not remember the former things, or consider the things of old. I am about to 
do a new thing,'"    - Isaiah 43:18-19a 
 

"Why for God's sake does this congregation exist? Where in Jesus' name are we going? How by the 
power of the Holy Spirit will we get there?"     - ELCA Bishop Mark Narum 
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Spaghetti Feed and Meat Raffle    

  

______ 

 

In memory of: _________________________ 

FYI: Flower Costs— 

Tulips/Daffodil 

Mums  $11 

Azaleas  $22 

 
 
 

Camper Registration now 
available online at 

http://www.lutherpoint.org 
 

Summer camp, year-round Retreat 
center for youth, adults and 

families! 
 

Don't Forget... 
- Early Bird Discount applies to any 
registration before April 1 
- Contact our office if you would 
like Luther Point staff to come out 
and run your summer VBS program 
- We still have available dates for 
you to schedule a retreat in our 
lakeside cabins or retreat center 
- Elementary and Junior High 
Weekend Camp will be April 1-2. 
Visit our website for more info. 
 
 

Please plan to join us! 

HAVE YOU TRIED THE NEW GIVING 
STATION YET? It's located at the 
secretary's office window and it's available 
24/7. With the swipe of a debit or credit 
card you can give regular offerings, donate 
to the Little Red Shovel Challenge, pay for 
youth events, and much more. You'll 
receive a receipt by email. Instructions are 
on the window. Come give it a try and let us 
know how you like it! 

 

LUTHER POINT BIBLE CAMP SUMMER SCHEDULE IS ONLINE! From guitar 
camp to canoe trips, from servant projects to drama camp, there's something for 
everybody!  
Pick up a brochure on the front door display or go to www.lutherpoint.org to see 
what weeks are available and to register.  
Remember: All Trinity members receive Trinity’s camp association member 
discount of $55 plus a $100 Trinity Youth campership. Luther Point & Trinity 
believe everyone should be able to go to camp, regardless of their ability to pay. 
Full camperships are available! Apply on the LPBC website or contact Pastor 
Mike. 
Luther Point's mission is “Forming Faith, Pointing to Christ." Remember how 
Bible camp inspired and molded you? Don’t miss this opportunity to give your 
child a faith forming outdoor ministry experience! 

 

New Giving Station 

Luther Point News 

 
   

 

 

  
 

Greetings from Mark Peters, 
Executive Director 

 

http://www.lutherpoint.org/
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NEW MEMBER 
SUNDAY IS May 1st! 
New member 
families will be 
formally received 
during 9AM worship 
with a reception 
following worship in 
their honor.  
If you or someone 
you know would like 
to join the Trinity 
family, please 
contact the church 
office (715-796-
2788)! 
 

MONTHLY FINANCIAL UPDATE 
 

Crop Walk 
 

3nd Annual Ecumenical Celebration of Music 

5th & 6th GRADE WEEKEND 
CAMP AT LUTHER POINT is 

April 1-2.  
From 7PM Friday to 7PM Sat. 

there will be games, songs, 
climbing on the challenge course, 

meeting new friends & old, and 
lots more.  

The cost is only $60.  
Register at www.lutherpoint.org. 

 

 
2016   Offerings      Weekly Ministry                Above (Below) 
Date  Received  Planned Spending            Planned Spending 
1/1-2/17     $21,235          $23,621     (-$2,386) 
Feb. 21                 1,691   3,338       (-1,647) 
Feb. 24(Wed)            161               161 
Feb. 28         1,519   3,338       (-1,819) 
Mar. 2 (Wed)             715               715 
Mar. 6                  4,193         3,338                       855 
Mar. 9 (Wed.)          (included in Mar. 13 totals)     
Mar. 13         2,883   3,338          (-455) 
Mar. 16 (Wed)            719                719 
Simply Giving         2,185             2,185 
TOTAL     $35,301          $36,973                (-$1,672) 
        

 

THE 3rd ANNUAL HAMMOND-ROBERTS 
ECUMENICAL CELEBRATION OF MUSIC will be held at 
Trinity at 3PM on Sunday, April 17th. Each congregation 
will share a couple of musical pieces followed by mass 
choir of all participants and coffee fellowship. Free will 

donations will go to the Good Samaritan Fund. 

 

CONFIRMATION WEEKEND AT LUTHER POINT is April 1-
2. From 7PM Friday to 7PM Sat. there will be games, songs, 
climbing on the challenge course, meeting new friends & old, 
and lots more. The cost includes transportation, all meals, 
lodging, and program. Register with Pastor Mike.  

 

 
                          

 

The Crop walk for 2016 is in the planning stages. It will be held at Zion 
Lutheran Church in Woodville. It is planned for October so everyone 
can start training for the walk and plan to raise money for fighting 
hunger. 
 

The local group who set up the crop walk are going to do some 
other fund raising for the area food pantries this summer. Come 
support the local food pantries by attending the fund raisers.  
 

8TH GRADE CONFIRMATION 
INTERVIEWS will be held on 
Wed. April 27th. Students will 
meet with Pastor Mike and 
discuss the faith statement they 
have written. Please call or email 
Pastor Mike to schedule an 
appointment for an interview. 

Thank you for all the ways you give to God through Trinity and the ministries we do together! 

Join us on Sunday, April 10th after 
worship as we are going to make 
assorted greeting cards for members to 
use for shut-ins, get well, holidays and 
visitors. Get your creative juices flowing!! 
See Deb Henry for more details!   

    Luther Point Events 
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T-Shirts for Sale! 

Show your Trinity Pride! 
Get your Trinity T-shirt NOW! 
Sizes are: Adult small to 3XL 

Cost is $12.oo 
Contact Deb Henry to purchase or fill out 

the order form at church!  
Proceeds will go to the Sign Marque fund! 
 

Bulletin Sponsors 
 

Apr. 3rd   BULLETIN::::: Roger & June Lindquist, thanking the Lord for a good winter and good health. 
           Lillian Jorgenson in memory of Jens Z., Hugh L., Mike, John and Bob. 
Apr. 10th BULLETIN & FLOWERS::: Betty Johnson & family in memory of Alvin. Passed away 11 years 
          ago on April 10. Jill Foster wishing Connor Lyksett a Happy Birthday. 
Apr. 17th BULLETIN::::  Rhonda Hill wishing Melanne a Happy Birthday. Barb Schrank in memory of  
          Mom and Dad (Annabelle and Clyde Hanson) and brother Joel Hanson. 
Apr. 24th BULLETIN:::: Charlie and Vera Grant for answered prayers. Barb Schrank in memory of niece 
          Amy Dwyer. SUNDAY SCHOOL:::: WELCA For all the smiles the Sunday  
          School kids give us during the Children’s Sermon. 
       

2016 Bulletin Sponsors 

Betty Johnson is looking for bulletin sponsors! They are still only $8! 
See Betty at Church or email her at alsgal63@baldwin-telecom.net. 

  

 
Like Trinity Lutheran, Hammond, WI to get updates and photos of what is going on at church! 

SEVERAL ADULT SMALL GROUPS ARE MEETING and 
growing in faith together. They study the Bible, engage in 
lively and caring conversations, pray, and serve together. The 
groups' meeting times are: 

Hope Study -   2nd Thursday of the month at 9:30 a.m. 
in the Fireside Room, using the WELCA "Gather" Bible 
study. Facilitated by Pastor Mike.  
Jumpstart -     2nd & 4th Wednesday’s of the month at 
9AM in Trinity's Library, using various Bible studies. 
Facilitated by Vera Grant. 
Yadda Yadda Prayer Group - Tuesday mornings at 
noon at the home of Irene Burch, American Heritage 
Care Center, Apt. 111.  
Men's Breakfast Club - begins Saturday, May 7th at 
9:00 a.m. at Hardee's in Baldwin. Facilitated by Peter 
Gazelka. 

 

Adult Small Groups 

Special Dates: 
April 10-16: National Volunteer 

Week 
April 23: Passover 

April 27: Administrative 
Professional’s Day 

 
REMINDER: 2016 Offering 

Envelopes will be mailed to 
your home every other month. 
Please notify the church office if 
you have not received a packet 

of offering envelopes. 

 

Youth 
shirt sizes 
have been 
ordered! 

Should be 
here 
soon! 
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THE 6th ANNUAL TRINITY-ORVILLE OWENS MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIPS will be awarded on June 
12th during worship. Managed by Trinity’s Endowment Committee, the Orville Owens Memorial Fund 
seeks to preserve and grow the principle, using a portion of the growth to do ministry outside the 
congregation’s normal budget and according to the giver’s wishes. Orville, a lifelong farmer, directed 
Trinity to use a portion of his gift to provide scholarships to students, especially those studying for 
agriculture related vocations.    
  

 
 

Glory Gals Retreat 

LITTLE RED SHOVEL SEASON ENDS APRIL 3rd! Don't miss this 
opportunity to support a good cause and get the Little Red Shovel back 
to Trinity where it belongs!  2016 Little Red Shovel Charitable Giving 
Challenge donations will be designated for suicide awareness programs 
and mental health support for students at St. Croix Central Schools. 
Developed in collaboration with the SCC School District, all donations will 
be used for programs that are not included in school district funding and 
budget. The trophy will be awarded on Sun. April 17th to the 
congregation that accumulates the most in donations.  

 

ITS LITTLE RED SHOVEL SEASON! 
 

HAVE YOU HEARD ABOUT THE GLORY GALS RETREAT? It's 
April 8-10, 2016 at Luther Park Bible Camp in Chetek, WI. Founded in 
2013 by Molly Lee (from WWIB's Morning Show), the retreat is 
designed for a weekend of respite, fun, knowledge, and connecting 
with God in a new way for up to 200 women.  
 

There will be singing, break-out sessions, speakers, videos, food, door 
prizes, and lots of laughter. The cost is $140 with a $50 deposit by 
Jan. 1, $155 with a $50 deposit by April 3. Learn more on Facebook: 
facebook.com/wiglorygals or ask Jamie McCulloch about her 
experience with Glory Gals. 
 

Confirmation classes resume 
 

CONFIRMATION CLASSES RESUME 
APRIL 6th from 7:00-8:30. In the final 5 
weeks of confirmation students will be 
studying the Old Testament. They’ll finish 
the year with the traditional potluck picnic & 
softball game at Hammond Town Hall  
(May 4th). 

 

Church Record update 

1st Communion on Maundy Thursday, March 24, 2016 
 

 Riley Becker   Jessica Marx 
 Krysta Gary   Kaitlyn Marx 
 Teague Holzer  Noah Nusbaum 
 Mitchell Larson  Nick Quarne 
 Cayden LaVenture  Owen Wasley 
 Karter LaVenture 
   

 

 

We have small suicide awareness ribbons for sale for $5.00.  
We also have Large yellow awareness ribbons for sale at $10.00.  
We will have other ways to donate to the Little Red Shovel 

Challenge throughout the Lenten Season!    Stay posted! 
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Ministry Team Reports 
Education – Kelly Browning, Chair 

Worship & Music – Wanda Johnson, Chair 

Hello Sunday School Families – 
 

First, thank you for bringing your children to learn about God’s love!  We 
will begin a new Rotation in April with the theme of The Red Sea. Please 
mark your calendars for Vacation Bible School which will be August 1-4! 

 
 
 
 

 

           Thank you for the Flower donations for our Easter Garden: 
 

Beverly Medes in Memory of 
husband Cliff Medes & brother Dwayne Ash 

 

Clyde and JoAnne Jacobson in Memory of 
our Family that has passed on 

 

Lee and Betty Jacobson   
In celebration of loving family and friends 

 

Dan and Sally Doornink in honor of family 
 

Dan & Nancy Newman in memory of our sisters 
 

Kerry Peterson Family in memory of 
Jack and Mary Lou Peterson & Violet Christenson 

In honor of Art Christensen 
 

David and Linda Lindquist in memory of 
Richard & Jeanne Lindquist and Vince & Jean Tubman 

 

Alan and Jeanne Owens in memory of Jean Tubman 
 

Bruce and Jo Moll and family in memory of 
Luke Murphy and Kyle Forsythe and Burnell Holman 

 

Charlie and Vera Grant in celebration of Easter Blessings 
 

Jerry and Sharon Afdahl in celebration 
of Sharon’s recovery.  Thanks for all your prayers. 

 

Julie Boumeester in celebration of Family and Friends 
 

 

 

Nancy and Scott Post in memory of our 
Parents 

 

Brian and Joan Ramberg in Celebration of 
Grandchildren: Caden, Carson, Arianna, 

Teigen and Adeline 
 

Ron and Glenda Pratt in memory of  
Alfred Perrin 

 

Angela Potting, Preston and Tyler in 
memory of 

mother and grandma Rosemary Shay 
 

Amy, Dave, Aidan, Brock Thorsen in 
memory of 

mother and grandmother, Rosemary Shay 
and in honor of Aidan and Brock 

 

Todd and Deb Henry in Memory of Todd’s 
mom, Marcy, Deb’s Grandparents and 

Todd’s Grandpa George 
 

Richard and Rose Kuebker in honor of 
Our parents, children and friends 

 

McHenry Family in celebration of Easter 
 

Travis and Laurie Posey in honor of 
our children Todd and Torri 

 

Heath, Kelly, and Taylor Browning in 
memory of 

Annette Sexe and Dorothy Seppman 
 

Sue Bork-Ditlefsen in honor of my children: 
Mitchell and Carissa 

 

Wanda Johnson in memory of 
her father: Algot Knutson, Jr and in 

celebration of her children: Kevin, Jennifer, 
Vanessa and Travis, Elizabeth and Eric and 

grandchildren Erin, Daniel and Alan 

 

Jesus, their Savior, knows them by name, rounds them up, and brings 
them home. He is with us always and forever—no matter what!  If you 
are interested in helping during VBS, please let me know.  More details 
will come in the coming months for VBS. 
    God’s Blessings to all! 
    Trinity Sunday School Staff 
 
 

Jesus will gather us together in a Barnyard 
Roundup!  At Barnyard Roundup VBS, your 
children learn that Jesus gathers us together! 
Kids want to belong, to be understood, and to 
be valued. They want a BFF at their side, no 
matter what! At Barnyard Roundup, kids look 
into the Bible, God’s Holy Word, to discover 
that Jesus is better than a BFF! 

Youth – Darla Feyereisen, Chair 

Calling all Middle and High School 
Students! 
 

Youth Meeting on Sunday, April 17th 
after worship! Please attend so we can 
set-up dates for events!!  
 

See Darla for more information! Email 
her at darlafeyer@hotmail.com or call 
her at 715-523-1481. 
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April 3, 2016  
  

Theme: "Stewards of the Good News"  
    (Acts 1:8, 1 Corinthians 4:1, 1 Peter 4:10) 

Sharing the good news in Hammond, St. Croix Co., and to the ends of 
the earth. Story teller: Evangelism Chairperson 

 

Stewardship – Scott Post, Chair 

TRINITY MEMBER- ORVILLE OWENS MEMORIAL 
SCHOLARSHIP APPLICATIONS are available in the 
Communication Corner at church (and one is included in 
this newsletter).  
There are a few changes for 2016. 
  

 The Trinity Member Scholarship is now non-
competitive, meaning all applicants who meet the 
church activity criteria will receive a $500 
scholarship. Completed Trinity-Orville Owens 
Scholarship applications (yellow) are due in 
the church office by May 15th. 
  

Both the Ag and Trinity Member Scholarships will be 
awarded to students continuing their education at a 2 or 
4-year college, university, or vocational school. 

 

Ministry Events 

2 HUUUUUUGE EVENTS IN APRIL & MAY! We're trying to discover 
God's preferred future for Trinity, and we need your help and prayers! 
 

1. Comprehensive Ministry Review Fri. April 22-Sun. April 
24. A 5-person team will meet with Trinity's staff and 
community leaders on Friday, Trinity's council and leaders on 
Saturday, and with the entire congregation during fellowship 
on Sunday morning. Their goal is to study all of Trinity's 
ministries. After their study they'll share a report of their 
findings with the church council, including affirmations of what 
we are doing well and any recommendations for the future. 
Please plan to be a part of that weekend. Your honest input is 
very valuable to the process of evaluating who we are, what 
we do, and how we do it. 
  

2. An Asset Mapping Workshop on Sun. May 1 from 10:30-
1:00 (after worship). Pastor John Sutherland from the NW 
Synod of WI will lead us through a process of listing the gifts in 
our congregation and the needs in our community. The places 
where our gifts intersect with the community's needs will begin 
to reveal and name the particular mission God is calling us to 
fulfill here in Hammond. We need 50-100+ Trinity members of 
all ages to create as complete a map as possible. Don't miss 
this opportunity to hear God's call! 

 
 

The smell of skunks, the tulips 
pushing through the ground and 
the birds returning are signs of 

spring. 
 

Following spring, the garage 
sales start, the quilters are 

always looking for sheets, new 
fabric, and batting that can often 

be found at garage sales at 
good prices. Thank you. 

 
The next quilt tying will 

be April 6th in the quilting 
room at 9am. All are welcome. 

 

Q
U
I 
L 
T 
I
N
G 
 

C
O
R
N
E
R 

ONE STEP IS COMING TO 
TRINITY JUNE 5TH! Mark 
your calendar for this worship 
service full of drama and 
music presented by the youth 
of Peace Lutheran in Baldwin.  
 
Thank you to the 

following people for 

blessing us through 

the sharing of their 

gifts in the telling of 

the story of our 

Lord’s Passion on 

Palm/Passion 

Sunday.  They are 

Kirk Lyksett; Mike 

Sittlow; Bill Drinken; 

Linda Lindquist; 

Kathy Gustafson; 

and Pastor Mike.   
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Trinity Council 
 Trinity Lutheran Church Council Minutes 

March 7, 2016 
 

Present: Autumn Afdahl, Marti Peterson, Kelly Browning, Deb Henry, Darla Feyereisen, Kirk Hodnefield, Pastor Mike, Sarah 
Pommerening. Absent: Scott Post, Rachel McHenry, Wanda Johnson, Mark Iverson, Claire Yurek 

Kirk called the meeting to order at 7:20 p.m. (We were able to establish quorum at that time.) 

Pastor Mike led devotions.  
 

Secretary’s Report:  The February 1, 2016 Council Minutes were reviewed.        
Action:  Motion by to Kirk approve; Marti second.  Carried. 
 

Treasurer’s Report:  Sarah reported on behalf of Rachel and Claire, as of February 29, we had an ending balance of 
$1,140.57, after we pay out the Little Red Shovel and Good Samaritan money we have an ending balance of $56.31. We sent 
$250 benevolence to the Synod. Our expenses exceeded the amount of offerings received for the month by $190.65. Action:  
Motion by Deb to approve; Kirk second.  Carried. 
 

Building Fund Report: Sarah reported the February deposit was $2,329 about $580 short of making the building payment.  
 
 

Old Business 
Mutual Ministry Team. No Report. 
Walking Together UW-EC.  (March 12, 2016) Pastor Mike is encouraging council members to attend this one-day workshop. 
Pastor Mike reported there were 8 people attending including 2 youth. Tonight is the last night to register and pay only $15. 
2016 Comprehensive Ministry Review: (April 22-24, 2016) Pastor Mike handed out a schedule to show how the ministry 
review would work. He asked that Council members be available from 10am-5:00pm on Saturday, April 23. 
Narrative Budget. Pastor Mike passed out the Narrative Budget again. If you have any additions, please let him know. He 
would like to be able to use this as a reference to show the congregation what our needs are and to show how we fund certain 
items. 
Giving Kiosk. Up and running. Easy to use. Can be moved to be used for other events. 
Christmas Eve and Day Services. Tabled until October 

 

New Business 
Council Training. Tabled until next month 
Building Requests Received.  Reviewed.  (See Att. A) 
Facility Use Form: There was quite a bit of discussion about whether we should charge or not charge non-profit groups who 
use Trinity. Currently, non-profit groups do not pay anything to use Trinity. There was talk about charging a flat monthly fee 
to those groups that meet here on a regular basis. 
Background Checks: Sarah reported she talked with Dustin Klanderman from Drug Test Midwest about background checks. 
He can help us set up so we can perform background checks. There is no charge from Dustin to set us up. Each background 
check is $15. Dustin would also provide us with the paperwork for individuals to fill out to ensure we are handling the checks 
appropriately. Motion by Marti to approve, Deb second. Carried. 
LPBC Campership (April 1-2). Pastor Mike asked if there was money set aside in the budget to help pay for the confirmation 
students at attend Luther Point on this weekend. Pastor Mike is going to check with Rachel to see. 
2015 LPBC Support-Camp Dues. Pastor Mike is going to check with Rachel about the amount that was budgeted and send at 
least that amount and if we have any money left over we would possibly send more at the end of the year. A lot of discussion 
about how many baptized members are active at Trinity. Sarah will look into and report back to council next month. 
3rd Annual Celebration of Music: April 17, 3pm @ Trinity. Pastor Mike reported the 3rd Annual Celebration of Music will be 
here at Trinity. He asked if Deb would be able to plan Fellowship for after the event. He is also looking for 2 groups/individual 
to perform, if you are interested please contact Pastor Mike. 
Council & Committee Structure. Tabled until next month. 
Congregational Asset Mapping Workshop-May 1st. John Sutherland, asst. to the Bishop met with Pastor Mike about this 
workshop. Feb. 27 did not work for anyone. We are going to look at holding the workshop after our Comprehensive Ministry 
Review in April and having it on a Wednesday night and hope to get more people to be involved. 
Mission Teller, April 3 or 10. The Synod has people who come and tell stories of their mission work. 
Other Business: Discussion about fees for the 4k to utilize the whole basement for next year. Pastor Mike will contact Rachel 
and Claire to find out what the fees were the first year they used the downstairs and adjust accordingly.  
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IN NEED OF: An Evangelism Chairperson. If you know 
of someone who would be interested in this Ministry, 
please let Pastor Mike or a council member know.  

 

Council Opportunities 

Pastor’s Report:  Pastor Mike reported there were 1 Baptisms, 1 Funerals, 0 Wedding and 27 Pastor visits for February. He 
reported there are 11 students attending the 1st Communion classes and will be communed on March 24, Maundy Thursday.  
President’s Report: Kirk reported to check out the video from last Wednesday’s Lenten worship. He has been in contact 
chatting with many people the last month. 

 

Committees:   
Youth:  Darla reported the youth had an overnight. There were about 10 middle school students and 1 high school student. 
Youth meeting will be scheduled soon! 
Church Properties: Kirk reported for Mark that he would like May 15 to be church clean-up day. We would clean after 
church and have a potluck. 
Mission & Human Needs:  Marti is still needing to set up a time to meet with her team. 
Fellowship: Deb reported 13 people went to the Science Museum Omnitheater to see “Jerusalem” and had lunch at Cosetta’s. 
Card Making will be on Sunday, March 13, and May day baskets will be made and delivered on May 1. 
Evangelism:  No report. 
Stewardship:  Pastor Mike reported for Scott that his team is working on “The Little Red Shovel” campaign. 
WELCA: Autumn reported the “Morning of Renewal” is on April 16 at Bethel (Downtown Campus) in Hudson. Cost is $5. The 
theme is: “Finding God in the midst of our active lives.” Women’s Synod Conference is April 29-30 at The Plaza in Eau Claire. 
Worship & Music: Sarah reported for Wanda that her team is working on Lent, Holy Week and Easter. The team is also 
attending the “Walking Together” Conference on March 12. She is looking for readers for March 20 for the Passion Reading of 
Luke. 
Education:  Kelly reported the Sunday School children will be holding a bake sale on March 20th for the Little Red Shovel. 
They will also be singing during worship on that day. Vacation Bible School will be August 1-4 it is a Barnyard Theme geared 
towards the younger children. 
  

Communion Helpers 
March 20:   March 24:  March 27 (9:00am):    April 3: 

 

TELLER VOLUNTEERS 

March 9 (Wed): March 24:   March 27 (6:30am): 
March 13: Deb Henry  March 25:    March 27 (9:00am): 
March 16 (Wed):  March 20: Marti Peterson April 3: Marti Peterson 
 

Motion to adjourn by Deb, Autumn second.  Carried. 
The meeting adjourned at 8:47 pm.    
The gathering closed with the Lord’s Prayer. 
   
  Next Meeting is Monday, April 4, 2016 at 7:00 pm at Trinity 

Recorded by: Sarah Pommerening, Church Secretary 
Approved by: Kirk Hodnefield, President 
Subject to approval by full Council on April 4, 2016 

 
Newsletter Mailing Options 

 

Trinity would like to cut down on paper and postage 
costs by sending your newsletter via email. Starting 
this month, those who have specified wanting your 
newsletter sent via email will be receiving the 
November Newsletter electronically! This will help 
Trinity cut down on a lot of cost associated with 
printing and mailing the newsletters!   

 

CHECK THIS OUT! 
  

 
 
 

 

Library News 

  

 

Our church library 
has received 
recently many 
wonderful 
donations.  

So take a moment to stop in 
and look at our new books or 
maybe find a must-read oldie 

but goodie. 

A huge thank you to all who 
generously donate their books 
to our library.   
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Scholarship forms 

 
 

TRINITY- ORVILLE OWENS MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIP 
2016 APPLICATION 

 
I. Who is eligible for this scholarship? 

Any member of Trinity Lutheran Church  

 continuing their education at any four year, two year, or vocational school, and  

 who has not previously received a Trinity-Orville Owens Memorial Scholarship. 
 
II. How do I apply for this scholarship? 

Complete the application on reverse side and return it to the Trinity Lutheran Church Office by May 
15, 2016.  

 
III. How are recipients selected? 

A. Recipient(s) will be chosen by the scholarship selection team from the applications that are 
submitted. 

B. This is a non-competitive scholarship. All applicants who meet the Scholarship Criteria will 
receive a scholarship.   

 
IV. What are the Scholarship Criteria? 

 Submit application form and letters of reference by due date 

 Church Activity: be involved in at least 10 events per year at Trinity during 9th-12th grade (or in 
years prior to application for non high school applicants). Activity includes worship attendance, 
involvement in youth ministries, women's group, serving in worship, Sunday school, fellowship, etc. 

 
IV. How are recipients notified? 

Recipients will be notified by telephone and/or mail. Certificate will be presented to recipients 
during worship on Sun. June 12  
 
V. How and when do recipients receive scholarship money? 

  A. Money will be awarded by Trinity Endowment Fund treasurer after recipient’s successful  
  completion of first semester of classes.   

 
Recipient must submit proof of registration for the next semester classes and a copy of the 
first completed semester grades, grade average C or above.  A check will then be issued to 
either the recipient or the school according to the recipient’s choice. 

 
 

  Submit to: Trinity Endowment Fund Treasurer 
    Trinity Lutheran Church 
    1250 Broadway St., P.O. Box 68 
    Hammond, WI  54015  

 

 B. Scholarship money must be used by June 1st of the year following the award.    
 

C. Amount of 2016 scholarship: $500 
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TRINITY- ORVILLE OWENS MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIP 
2016 APPLICATION 

 

Name: _________________________Phone Number:  _______________ 
Home Address: ______________________________________________ 
Email:  _____________________________________________________ 
 
 
Choice of program of study and/or school: 
 
 
 
Future plans and career goals (What do you see yourself doing in 10 years?): 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Activities and areas of involvement at Trinity in past 4 years: (Please attach a separate page, if 
needed) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
How do you see yourself involved and living out your faith at Trinity or in another church 5 years 
from now? 
 
 
 
 
Applicant Signature: _______________________________ Date: ____________ 
 
(If you prefer, you may type your information on a separate page and attach to the application, 
along with any additional information you feel may be helpful to the selection committee.) 
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Join us Sundays: 
 

8:30 am   Sunday School 

9:00 am   Worship 
10:15 am Coffee Fellowship 

 
 

April 


